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Section 1540.200  Removal From the Payroll 

Written applications for nonoccupational disability benefits must be received in the Springfield Office of the System within the statutory time frame after the member's name has been removed from the payroll.  The term "removal from the payroll" as it pertains to the payment of  nonoccupational disability benefit is the last day of the pay period during which a member received compensation for services as a State employee. 

(Source:  Amended at 11 Ill. Reg. 11155, effective June 15, 1987) 
